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1. This approval relates to a change of use from Grouped Dwelling to Unlisted Use (Short Term 
Dwelling) and shall operate in accordance with the definition of Short Term Dwelling as defined in 
the City’s Policy No. 7.4.5 as the following: 

 
‘Short Term Dwelling means the provision of temporary accommodation, lodging or boarding 
within a residential dwelling for a maximum of six (6) persons, inclusive of the keeper if they reside 
at the dwelling, for a continuous period of less than six (6) months within any twelve month period.’ 

 
2. A separate application for approval will be required for any proposed change or addition of a 

different category of Temporary Accommodation under the City’s Policy No. 7.4.5 to that approved 
under this approval. 

 
3. This is a development approval issued under the City of Vincent Town Planning Scheme No. 1 and 

the Metropolitan Region Scheme only. It is not a building permit or an approval to commence or 
carry out development under any other law. It is the responsibility of the applicant/owner to obtain 
any other necessary approvals and to commence and carry out development in accordance with 
all other laws. 

 
4. If an applicant or owner is aggrieved by this determination there is a right of review by the State 

Administrative Tribunal in accordance with the Planning and Development Act 2005 Part 14.  An 
application must be made within 28 days of the determination. 

 
5. Any new signage that does not comply with the City’s Policy No. 7.5.2 – Signs and Advertising 

shall be subject to a separate Planning Application and all signage shall be subject to a Building 
Permit application, being submitted and approved prior to the erection of the signage. 

 
6. The applicant and owner are advised that sufficient parking can be provided on the subject site 

and as such the City of Vincent will not issue a residential or visitor car parking permit to any 
owner or occupier of the Short Term Dwelling under Policy No. 3.9.3 – Parking Permits. This 
information should be provided to all prospective purchasers and it is recommended that a notice 
be placed on Sales Contracts to advise purchasers of this restriction. 

 


